
GREGORY HOUSE PROGRAMS
Hawaii's Statewide HIVIAIDS Housing and Support Services Provider

Chair person: Rep. Ryan Yamane

Bill:

Hearing:
Date:
Room:

HS 1114, Relating to Infectious Disease Testing

House Committee on Health.
Friday, February 13,2009. 8:30 am
Conference Room 329

Board ofDirectors

David Andreoli
President

Guy Merola
Treasurer

Akiko Hayashida
Secretary

Board Members

Joe Bock

Jaimie Kahale

Cecile Kendrick

Joe O'Mealy

Donald Munro

Gennitt Simons

Les Ueoka

LeiKhton Yuen

Executive Director
Jonathon Ber/£ner

.iIJJlb(ti'·f;:rff{orrhf)/{,rt·.oJ"g

Dear Chair Ryan Yamane and Committee Members:

My name is Jon Berliner, Executive Director of Gregory House Programs, Hawaii's
statewide HIV/AIDS housing organization. On behalf of Gregory House Programs, I
wish to express strong support ofHB 1114.

Thank you for the opportunity to offer testimony in strong support of HB I 114, This bill
will support the reduction in barriers to HIV counseling and testing and is in line with
recommendations issued by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention. Gregory
House Programs strongly supports passage of this bill. The following documents the
benefits of this bill:

• reduce barri.ers to HIV counseling and testing by make it more efficient for
healthcare providers

• allow Hawaii to follow the recommendations of CDD and major national
organizations in support of increased testing in health care settings

• help reduce the estimated 25% of Americans who are HIV positive but do not
know their HIV status because they have not been tested

• help many individuals in Hawaii to learn their HIV status and seek care and
treatment

• help reduce transmission of HIV in Hawaii and reduce the long term costs to
those infected and to our state

• help make HIV testing by healthcare providers more routine and reduce the
stigma based on offering testing by perceived risk

• make it easier for healthcare providers to offer HIV testing to pregnant women
and other patients

• reduce the missed opportunities for individuals to learn their HIV status when
they are in contact with healthcare providers

• allow individuals to learn their HIV status earlier and receive early care services
which will allow them to stay healthier, maintain employment and reduce the
high costs of emergency room and hospital care

• allow individuals to learn their HIV status earlier and receive early
prevention services which reduce HIV transmission to others

• ensure that all patients testing HIV positive will receive their results and be
offered appropriate counseling

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony in strong support of HB II 14.

Sincerely and with aloha,

Jonathon Berliner
Executive Director
Gregory House Programs

770 Kapiolani Blvd.. Suite 503, Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 808-592-9022 Facsimile 808-592-9049
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Re: HB 1114 RELATING TO INFECTIOUS DISEASE TESTING

Chairs & Committee Members:

Hawaii Medical Association supports this measure.

For the sake of patients and to protect the public and health care
workers, physicians should be able test for HIV the way they do for all
other infectious diseases, such as syphilis, hepatitis, and tuberculosis.

This measure will increase early detection of HIV and help ensure the
safety of all our citizens from this infectious disease.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide this testimony.
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